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Financial Report to the Annual Parish Meeting 30 April 2024
The attached income & expenditure statement reveals a surplus of £3055 for the year; with expenditure broadly similar to the previous year, with significant rises limited to Clerk & Handyman salaries (both linked to National pay scales) and some £600 spend on the King Charles III Coronation mugs gifted to children in the village. This increased expenditure was offset by a £1500 rise in the DDC Precept and a £450 increase in bank interest received due to higher interest rates.

The overall outcome for the year was an increase in the Parish Council Reserves to £33621 some of which will be used for the projects such as speed reduction measures for London Road and improvements to Dragon Wood Car Park. We had hoped that the latter project would have been underway by now, however having been told by DDC that we were to receive a Grant of up to £20K towards these works, this Grant from the Rural England Prosperity Fund was then withdrawn due to the car park being marginally outside of the scheme boundary line. Both DDC and the Parish Council are trying to find an alternative funding scheme towards this £40K project.

With Grant funding received from DDC and the bequest from the late Marian Middlebrook, we were able to install a footpath linking the hardstanding play area and the main school gates; our thanks to Amey Group (KCC road contractors) who gave their labour for free as part of their community assistance scheme enabling the work to be undertaken at a much reduced cost. A memorial bench to honour the late Ms Middlebrook has recently been installed on the edge of the playing field.
We are due to receive Section 106 monies of just over £12K linked to the re-development of The Railway Bell, and these will be used to refurbish the play area at King George’s Playing Field. The work is scheduled to take place during August and will the missing set of swings re-instated as well as improvements to the safety matting and grass areas.

Pleasingly we were able to support the King’s Coronation Street Party and also host the annual Christmas Lights Event, albeit with a change of venue at the last minute due emergency drainage issues near to Players Corner (we are grateful to the village hall for their support).
We were also pleased to be able to maintain the financial support to village organisations by way of Grants during these difficult times. We have had to increase the level of Precept (the amount paid to the Parish Council from your Council Tax) by 4.9% in order to help us meet the rising costs of materials, services and wages; nonetheless the level of Precept is still only just over half of the average for UK Parishes. 
Andy Howard-Grigg

Parish Clerk & Responsible Financial Officer                                                                                19/4/2024
